
The March 10, 2025 WLPA meeting was called to order by President Sue at Willow Pond. 

 

The treasurer's report will be read at the next meeting. Reminder: membership and riparian lane 
forms/payments are due March 30. Contact Carol Heacox at 262-903-1973. 

 

Spring Bash:  

 

1) Advertising: Sue, Mike and Carol B will be notifying Facebook, radio stations, and newspapers. 
Flyers are also available to post in the surrounding area.  

 

2) Raffle baskets: Sue and Deb Sitter will be collecting items for baskets, please contact Sue 
(before April 1st) at 920-698-2372 or Debbie at 262-442-4242 to donate.  

 

3) Sandi Zier will again prepare the sandwich meat. Two Nescos will be loaned by Debbie and 
LuAnn, Carol B will pick up buns. 

 

4) Silent auction items: Mike has contacted the area sports teams for donations and Sandi has 
donated a quilt. 

 

5) The 50/50 raffle will be led by Rod and another volunteer. Please let Sue know if you are 
interested. 

 

6) Mike and Deanna will once again attend the baked goods table.  

 

7) Mike is also supplying our microphone that will announce raffles, winners, etc. and will be 
separate from the music area. 

 

8) Bar items were discussed with Brooke (Willow Pond) and finalized. 

 

9) Road signs will be put up by Sue and Mike. 

 



10) Supplies: Debbie and/or Sue will count up existing supplies from last year's event and will 
determine how much more is needed. 

 

11) Tickets sales: please let Sue know if you need more and let's keep those sales going.  

 

Bella Muzik will play from 3:30 - 6:30. Left over/extra meat will be sold per pound as the event is 
closing (Debbie will provide a scale). Hour and a half shifts were agreed upon and sign up needs will 
be sent in an email soon and will be passed around at the April meeting. Volunteers for serving 
food, the raffle basket area (two people), baked goods and the 50/50 raffle are needed. Please let us 
know if you'd like to help for this fun event! 

 

New Business: the 2025 Iola Car Show is July 10, 11, 12. Set up days are Monday, June 16 and the 
24th from 9 am until done. Bob Rehm (414-559-0856) devotes much time and energy to organize 
this and is greatly appreciated. Please note these dates and come help out! Upcoming meetings 
will further organize the car show so stay tuned. 

 

Bob reported that the east landing at White Lake City will need improvements as the ice has pushed 
up the 1'x1'x12' cement slabs. Discussion followed: we will see what is needed once ice is out.  Sue 
did reach out to the Town of Royalton and is awaiting a reply. 

 

As these two events are how we finance the harvester to keep it running and the boat lanes open (as 
well as the upcoming required lake survey), please consider helping out. Items for the bake sale 
table as well as raffle basket items are appreciated!  

 

Contact Sue before April 1st (920-698-2372) or Debbie Sitter (262-442-4242). 

 

Next meeting: April 14 at 4:30, Willow Pond. 

 

 

Carol Bentley, 

Secretary 

 


